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CROS.55/08

PROGRESS AND REFRESH OF – A COMMUNITY PLAN FOR CARLISLE 2007

The Carlisle Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) submitted report PPP.31/08 on progress of the Community Plan for Carlisle and the framework for refreshing the Plan for 2008. Mr Kemp informed Members that the Local Government Act 2000 required Local Authorities to publish a sustainable Community Strategy and added that consultation on progress with the Plan and the refresh of the Plan would be carried out with the Overview and Scrutiny Committees, Carlisle Partnership Executive priority groups and partners, with their comments incorporated into a final draft of the Progress Report and the refreshed Plan.

It was proposed that the final draft be prepared for publication at the Carlisle Partnership Executive’s Annual General Meeting on 25 June 2008.

The Executive had on 17 March 2008 (EX.072/08) requested that the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees consider and comment on the framework and refreshed content of the Community Plan for Carlisle 2007.

In considering the report, Members raised the following questions and comments:

1. Safer, Stronger Community Priority – there were intentions to review and strengthen the ‘Stronger’ element of that priority, possibly through the creation of a new working group.  Who would constitute the group and would there be financial implications for the Council?

Mr Kemp replied that there would be no direct financial implications for the City Council.  The Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP) currently fulfilled the ‘Safer, Stronger’ requirements of the Carlisle Partnership and Community Plan.  It was, however, proving more difficult to find a focal point for the stronger element in the way the Police did for the safer element.

The Deputy Chief Executive added that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had on 27 March 2008 asked the Executive to investigate the separation of Carlisle and Eden from the CDRP.

A Member commented that if Safer, Stronger Communities were priorities then there was an issue around the operation of groups to ensure appropriate representation, otherwise problems would arise within the Community Plan and the Council’s wider partnership working.

2. Further clarification was required regarding the City Council’s responsibilities and what it could influence.

Mr Kemp replied that it was important to draw a distinction between the City Council’s responsibility in supporting the partnership and its responsibilities as a significant partner therein.  The partnership had a responsibility for community leadership, identification of priorities and then the encouragement and support of individual partners who had the responsibility for delivering on those priorities.

RESOLVED – That the Committee welcomed the submission of report PPP.31/08 and looked forward to the refreshed document.







